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ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS

      MEETING MINUTES

June 24, 2010

Approved by:________________




Date:_______________________

Board members Present:      Arthur Keown, Chairman; Jeffrey Fenuccio;  Russell Sylvia, Gerald Page
                                             Secretary:    Lynn Dahlin

Others in Attendance:          Edith Netter, MHP Consultant; John Burns, Applicant; Atty. Steve

                                             Rodolakis; Mark Anderson, Heritage Design; Richard Deschenes, 

                                             Curt Dakin; James Jackson, McGuire Group; Paul Hutnak,Heritage

                                             Design Group;
7:30pm – Leland Hill Estates: Black Brook Realty Corp.
R. Sylvia briefly recapped items discussed at the June 14, 2010 meeting and added that John Couture submitted a letter to the board noting the need for storm drainage & perimeter drains around foundations, change in foundation depth on lots 4-16 to alleviate blasting and drainage issues, as well as his support for the processing of materials on site.
Mark Anderson said that all lots would be a minimum of 10,000-sqft with minimum of (50) feet of frontage. The building height waiver request was withdrawn and they would be requesting a lot coverage waiver but also noted that they would not exceed 30%. 
Steve Rodolakis noted that discussion had been initiated with the town over the ownership of the open space areas to include the tot lot. At the site visit it was questioned if the town would have an easement or have ownership of the two wells and it was noted that they were waiting to hear back from the town on which way they wanted to proceed. 

Mark Anderson noted that there would be a common drainage system to alleviate potential drainage issues for lots 4-16. The drainage would be filtered and directed back into the wetland areas. It was also noted that it was hoped to process materials on site. The majority of that material would be used during construction and any remaining would be trucked off, and replaced with topsoil which was deficient on the site. Processing on site would also cut down the number of truck loads leaving the site causing traffic issues.
S. Rodolakis stated that the board would be requesting a waiver from the Earth Removal bylaw, subject to dust control, and minimizing traffic on Leland Hill Rd. It was noted that there had been 
discussion regarding potential use of local contractors located on the Sutton-Douglas line (10 mile radius) to haul the materials in order to help minimize traffic.
R. Sylvia questioned the granite curbing and screening of lots 25-28. S. Rodolakis answered that screening could be conditioned on the approval and it was of their opinion that vertical granite was not necessary within a rural setting.

Mark Anderson stated that they were recommending Cape Cod Berm done in a monolithic application.

Preparation was being made for a formal filing with Conservation. 
J. Fenuccio gave an overview of the site meeting held on June 14, 2010. Mark Anderson noted that much of the concerns brought up at the site fell under the purview of the DPW.  A request had been sent to the DPW to comment on the concerns and a meeting would be set up to go over them in detail.
Contact had been made with the school department to discuss school bus routes. It was recommended by Mark Anderson that school buses enter the site for student pick up and drop off as it was safer than the entrance to the site.

R. Sylvia noted that the town had a new school superintendent was not from town and it was important to make him understand the issue.
Jim Jackson, Maguire Group reviewed the definitive site plan and addressed the board with the following findings:
1. Existing roadways constructed through the binder course installation with no records of any inspections. Recommendation was made that there be testing performed on the thickness of the binder course and gravel base composition for all areas of the roadway.

2. Retaining walls need certification.
3. Drainage should be videoed by camera to check for damage as there had been no inspections. It was noted that there was disagreement with Heritage Design on this as that they would like to do visual inspections from within the structures and see how the system handles during construction. 
4. Concern regarding turning radius for fire apparatus in the cul de sac and Heritage Design’s response to Maguire was that they would put turning templates on the plan to show that it met the access requirement.

5. Detail needed to be submitted for the guardrails which Heritage Design agreed to do. 

Paul Hutnak of Heritage Design noted that he and Mr. Jackson spoke during the day and he felt that they were in agreement on what needed to be done.  It was noted that inspection of the road could be done during construction when inserting sewer laterals. When asked by A. Keown, J. Jackson stated that the permit could be conditioned to say that the road would be inspected at certain intervals or by a core drill or removal of the pavement.
It was agreed by both parties that the waivers had been reviewed by the board already though Jim Jackson did say that granite curbing was more durable than Cape Cod berm and may not hold up as well.  The same was said in regards to the bituminous sidewalk. “It is there, it is adequate even though it does not meet the regulations”.

Mark Anderson noted that they would be doing an air test on the water and sewer systems as requested.
Paul Hutnak noted that the vegetated center of the the cul de sac should not be illiminated as it held a drainage system. He would use auto-cad to ensure that the turning radius was sufficient for fire apparatus to move around it.
Curt Dakin, 20 Pierce Road, questioned the 4-5 homes off site approved for sewer hook-up and the process. Paul Hutnak gave explanation.  

Arthur Keown questioned failure of the proposed system and potential flow-back to the homes in question and Mr. Hutnak explained that there would be redundant check valves at the street line. 

Richard Deschenes, 119 Leland Hill Road questioned the use of a performance Bond.

Edith Netter questioned the rear setback request of (10)-ft and asked if that was to enable the construction of decks and was answered yes. Ms. Netter then questioned accessory structures. The 
board was informed that some towns either don’t allow these accessory structures within these denser than normally allowed projects or will have them come back to the town for relief.
J. Fenuccio questioned bulkheads for easier storage.

John Burns noted that people are allowed a shed and some towns have zero lot line setbacks for these items.
Steve Rodolakis recommended that they leave the setback at (10) feet and if anyone wanted they could come back to the ZBA for a variance.

R. Sylvia recommended that an opinion be requested from John Couture on the matter. E. Netter responded that his input was fine though it was up to the board to decide if these structures are acceptable, and if the board agrees they are, then it was recommended that they condition the  decision that any accessory structure will need an approval. 
E. Netter questioned the board if they were comfortable with 10-ft setback and allowing the decks to land within the 10-ft.
Mark Anderson submitted quantity and quality test results for the wells on site.
R. Sylvia questioned the missing manhole covers and was told that it had been requested of Mr. Davis of Dean Bank to address the issue.
E. Netter asked when the board would receive the base specs on the affordable units. It was also asked when the applicant was planning on providing the board with information on where the affordable units would be placed. John Burns responded that the state would be looking at the placement as well though it was planned to place the units evenly throughout the project. 
E. Netter questioned a phasing plan for the project.
John Burns described lottery process and the public forum that is used. It was also asked of the board what their thoughts were regarding street lights. J. Fenuccio responded that feedback should be requested from the town and referred the applicant to Jen Hager as a contact.
R. Sylvia motioned, J. Fenuccio seconded and the vote unanimous to continue the hearing to 

August 4, 2010 at 7:40pm.
Board Business:

Minutes

R. Sylvia motioned, J. Fenuccio seconded and the vote unanimous to approve the April1, 2010 and June 14th, 2010 minutes as read.

May 20, 2010 minutes were tabled until August 4, 2010

8:45pm - Meeting Adjourned

Respectfully submitted,

Lynn Dahlin

Secretary
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